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# Questions Answers 

1. What is the specific target date for posting the 
2022 ADR Instruction Manual? 
 

The 2022 ADR Instruction Manual will be 
posted before the end of the year. We strongly 
encourage you to subscribe to the DISQ listserv  
receive the update once it is released.  

2. What if the number of Med Days a client 
received was greater than 30 days, such as 31. 
We have had claims for every possible quantity 
of Med Days between 30 and 60. Are we not 
permitted to report the correct number of Med 
Days if the value is > 30?  

For medication days supply, ADAPs should 
report the actual number of days for which the 
medication was dispensed. The days supply 
should not be rounded to 30 day increments.  

3. Should medication costs also exclude PBM 
admin fees? Additionally, should the 
medication admin fees get reported the same 
way that dispense fees are reported?  
 

Medication costs reported in the ADR should 
only include the cost of the medication, not any 
dispensing or administrative fees.  The cost 
should also be before any rebates.  Definitions 
for dispensing and administrative costs can be 
found in the ADR Instruction Manual.  

4. Do you happen to know which CAREWare build 
added STATENO? 
 

The STATENO feature was first included in build 
135.  

5. Will the release of the ADR Schema document 
be announced via the listserv?  

Yes, the updated ADR Schema document is 
anticipated to be released in January 2023. 
Please sign up for the DISQ listserv so you can 
receive an update once it is released.  

6. Are “Application Received Date” and 
“Application Approved Date” only for new 
clients?  If someone was a client 10 years ago 
and is now returning, are they considered new? 
 

“Application Received Date” and “Application 
Approved Date” data elements are only for 
new clients. A new client is someone who 
submitted a complete application and was 
approved for the first time. A client who was 
previously enrolled in your ADAP, was 
disenrolled and then returned to your ADAP is 
not considered new; they would be reported as 
an existing client.  

https://targethiv.org/library/adr-instruction-manual
https://targethiv.org/disq/subscribe
https://targethiv.org/disq/subscribe

